 Executive Committee Meeting
Minutes

Tuesday, May 24, 2011
2:00 pm, Dean’s Conference Room, E-203
Present: Dean D. Hayhurst, Drs. L. Tummala, M. Mehrabadi, A. Plotkin, & K. Walsh, Mr. L. Hinkle, Ms. C. McClain
Dean Hayhurst called the meeting to order at 2:20 pm.    
1. Streamlining Academic Review Process: Dean Hayhurst announced that our ABET material will be accepted for SDSU’s academic review of our undergraduate programs; no additional reports must be compiled.  A review of our graduate programs will, however, be required.  The committee discussed this at length, including the fact that outcomes and assessments have not been established for the graduate programs.  Dr. Radmila Prislin, Associate Dean of Graduate Affairs, will meet with this committee in the fall to formulate a plan for these reviews.
2. Life Sciences Requirement:  Dr. Walsh explained that transfer students who took anthropology before the Life Sciences requirement was changed as a result of the ABET review (anthropology no longer allowed) are being told that they cannot use the anthropology course towards an SDSU engineering degree.  Some chairs have signed  exceptions to accept anthropology, some have not.  It is not clear whether the catalog year when the student started in community college governs, or whether the catalog year of admission to SDSU governs.  Mr. Hinkle will seek clarity on this point.  The group agreed that this issue should be handled uniformly by all departments, and that community college students should not be disadvantaged if it can be avoided.
3. 2011/12 Equipment and Instructional Replacement List:  All departments have submitted their equipment requests to the Dean’s Office.  Dean Hayhurst will check the status with Dr. German and Mr. Irwin.  A special meeting will be planned to review the consolidated list with the group.
4. Arabic Speakers in the College:  Dean Hayhurst has been invited to participate in a $250,000 funding request by a colleague in Arts and Letters, to develop a program to enable ROTC students to graduate in five years with a competency in a critical language – Arabic or Persian.  Students would study in a country that speaks the language for one of those years.  We have been asked to participate in the program and to identify and engage speakers of Arabic and Persian on our faculty.  Dean Hayhurst noted that that largest fraction of ROTC students are in Engineering.  Faculty participating in this project would teach a recitation class in the language.  Possible participants were discussed. 
5. Assigned Time Evaluation Reports:  Ms. McClain reminded the group that Assigned Time Evaluation Reports are due to the Dean’s Office.
6. ADC Updates:   Dean Hayhurst gave the following updates from ADC:  A $35 mil budget reduction has been received by the University, which has been prorated to the Colleges.  This committee will engage in more budget discussion near the end of the summer.  Dean Hayhurst will be meeting with the new President, Dr. Hirshman, on June 10 to talk primarily about development initiatives.  Deans and Chairs were invited to suggest to the Dean one or two key development items to be included in the discussion.
7. Roundtable:
· Dean Hayhurst – asked that all Deans and Chairs give Ms. McClain their summer vacation schedule.
Mr. Hinkle moved, Dr. Walsh seconded and the committee unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:07 pm.

Submitted by Cindi McClain, June 2, 2011.
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